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Item no.      on agenda

Meeting/Date
Adult Social Care Sub-Committee   23rd June 2003

Report of
Director of Housing and City Support

Subject
Policy for Discharge of Adults from Brighton & Sussex University Hospitals, NHS Trust and Choice Protocol from Acute Care

Wards affected
All




Financial implications  
Reimbursement for delayed transfers from acute hospital care will be introduced from January 2004. Current estimates are that this may cost the Council between £1m and

£1.5m per annum depending on performance, offset by a new government funding in the region of £0.7m. The agreement and implementation of these policies is a key element in the councils approach to reducing the number and length of delayed transfers and therefore reducing the financial impact on the council of reimbursement.

Officer consulted Catherine Vaughan 9.6.03

Legal implications       
Although the policy and protocol have been written primarily to ensure that the Brighton and Sussex University Hospitals Trust complies with its statutory duties, the application of the new procedures will have significant impact on local social service authorities- both the City and the County Councils. Council staff will be directly involved in helping to implement the procedures.

A major aim of the new procedures is to better co-ordinate the efforts of all agencies to ensure that they comply with their duties towards patients who are to be discharged from hospital. Thus ,in considering the documents, Members need to be satisfied that the new procedures do take sufficient account of the duties which the Council may owe, as a social service authority, towards such patients and will improve the discharge arrangements from the Council’s point of view. It will be seen from the financial implications above, that it is anticipated the new procedures should help the Council to improve the way it discharges its duties and thus reduce the adverse financial impact of legislation relating to Delayed Transfers of Care.

Officer consulted  John Heys 11.6.03




Corporate/Citywide implications

There are no specific implications.
Risk assessment

Ineffective discharge arrangements will lead to delays in discharge and will impact on the quality of the outcomes.

Sustainability implications

There are no specific implications.
Equalities implications

The policy and protocol support choice whilst seeking a quality discharge experience for all service users.

Implications for the prevention of crime and disorder

There are no specific implications.



Background papers 
None

Contact Officer

Philip Letchfield, Acting Director of Community Care  Tel: (29) 5032
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